
February 9, 2014 

St. James Lutheran Church, 6700 46th Place North, Crystal, Minnesota 55428                                                                 www.stjamesincrystal.org  

Reflecting the Light of Christ in Crystal 

Offering Envelopes 
 

The 2014 offering envelopes 
are now available in the narthex. 

End of Year Statements  
 

End of the year contributor 
statements are available in the nar-
thex.  Please pick yours up today. 

Hot Dishes, Hot Pads, 
Hot Flashes–  
Lutheran Style! 

 

Ladies take note: Mary Circle 
is collecting hot dish recipes for 
use at the Spring Buffet on April 
5th. There is a box in the narthex 
for your favori te recipes. 
Please include your name and 
phone number. Deadline is March 

9th. Watch for further updates. 

Call Committee Update 
 

The Ministry Site Profile that 
the call committee submitted to the 
synod has been posted on the         
volunteer bulletin board outside the 

church office. 

Youth Snow Tubing 
 

The youth are invited to go 
snow tubing at Badlands Sno- Park 
in Wisconsin on Sat., Feb. 15. 
Meet at church at 8:00 a.m. Cost is 
$20 plus concessions. 

Men’s Fellowship Dinner 
House of Hope will be hosting the next quarterly Men’s Fellowship Dinner on Sun., Feb. 

23 at 5:00 p.m. 
The guest entertainer will be ventriloquist Kevin Doely. He has been making people laugh 

for many years and is a pastor at Faith Lutheran Church in Fridley, as well as an author and 
musician. 

Please sign up on the sheet available on the round table in the narthex. Cost is $10 and is 
due by Feb. 16.  All men are invited, so spread the word to your family and friends! 

Skating and Sledding Party 
Lions Valley Place Park in Crystal 

Sun., Feb. 23, 12:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Let’s get moving and have some fun! We’ll start at St. James with a delicious lunch, then 
head to Lions Valley Place Park for an afternoon of sledding and ice skating. You can bet that 
hot chocolate with LOTS of marshmallows will be served! ☺ A parent or responsible adult is  
required to participate with their own children/group. Fun for all ages! Cost is $5 per person, 
or $15 per family. 

Today’s the Last Day to Take Children’s Ministry Survey 
 

Families and St. James community, we want your input! Please complete the survey,           
located in the narthex/lobby, by noon today. An online version is available on our website.   

Altar Flowers Sign-Up Sheet Outside Office 
 

If you would like to purchase flowers in honor, memory or celebration of someone, a sign-
up sheet is located on the bulletin board across from the church office.  

The larger bouquets are available for $40, smaller ones are $30. If a size is not indicated, 
we will  assume you would like the smaller bouquet size for $30. 

The 2014 sign-up list is now posted! At least one week of advance notice is required. 

Adult Ed 
 

Grab a cup of coffee and invite a new friend to join you at Adult Ed every Sunday morn-
ing in the Peter and Paul room. We will join Pr. Dave in studying the text for the following 
week.  

No 9:57 Next Week 
 

9:57 will be taking a break 
next week for Presidents’ Day 
weekend. Everyone will be back on 
February 23, as we begin the story 
of  Lydia. 

Men’s Breakfast 
 

The next Men’s Breakfast is Sat., Feb. 15 at 8:00 a.m. at Fat Nat’s (36th Ave. & Winnetka 
Ave). 

Lenten Worship Begins on March 5th 
 

Lent begins with Ash Wednesday (March 5) with the imposition of ashes at both the 12:00 
p.m. and 7:00 p.m. worship services. Please note the daytime service time change. Beginning 
the following week (March 12), all are invited to bring your own lunch and eat together in 
Wold Hall at 12:00 p.m. prior to the daytime worship service. 



This Week’s Events 
 

Sunday, February 9:  

8:15 a.m. Second Sunday Singers 
8:45 a.m. ELW Worship 
9:57 a.m. Adult Ed / 9:57 
11:00 a.m. Now the Feast Worship 
3:30 p.m. Piano Recital 
 

Monday, February 10:  
12:30 p.m. Thrivent Meeting 
5:30 p.m. Girl Scouts 
6:30 p.m. Cub Scouts 
7:00 p.m. Finance Committee 
 

Tuesday, February 11:  
9:30 a.m. Quilting  
10:45 a.m. Dinner at Your Door 
5:30 p.m. Girl Scouts 
6:30 p.m. Bells / Altar Guild 
7:00 p.m. Kung Fu  
 

Wednesday, February 12:  
6:30 p.m. Confirmation 
7:00 p.m. Choir / GA                    
 

Thursday, February 13:  

7:00 p.m. Kung Fu  
 

Friday, February 14:  
4:00 p.m. Violin 
 

Saturday, February 15:  

8:00 a.m. Men’s Breakfast / Youth 
Snow Tubing 

 

Sunday, February 16:  

8:45 a.m. ELW Worship 
9:57 a.m. Adult Ed / (no 9:57) 
11:00 a.m. Now the Feast Worship 

St. James Staff 
 

Pastor Dave Valen                            (612-499-1006) 
Pastor Kristen Brechler                    (651-307-6563) 
Shayna Anderson, Dir. of Family Ministry 
Lana Teigen, Financial Coordinator 
Amanda Burns, Director of Communications 
Ryan Walesch, Senior High Youth 
Ron Skalicky, Custodian  
Mary Brown, Organist and Bell Choir Director  
Deanna Loken, Choir Director 
Amy Jermstad, Sunday morning custodian 
Stephanie Charging, Assistant custodian 

Contact St. James:  
 

6700 46th Place North 
Crystal, MN  55428 
763-537-3653 (phone)       
office@stjamesincrystal.org 
www.stjamesincrystal.org 

Last Sunday’s Statistics  
 

• Mission & Ministry: $9,588 
       Received to date: $44,549 

• Capital Fund: $1,723 
       Received to date: $9,535 

• Special Offering (Car Care): $100 

• Attendance: 130 

The Page Turners  
Book Club 

 

March’s pick:  Pomegranate 

Soup by Marsha Mehran 

This first novel by Mehran            
centers on the inhabitants of a small 
Irish town.  When three Iranian sis-
ters, who fled the Iranian Revolution, 
move into the former bake shop and 
open a Middle Eastern cafe, turmoil 
erupts.  Personal demons and ques-
tioned loyalties play out like a movie 
on the page, making the reader feel 
like an eyewitness to all the events.  

[from Library Journal] 

March’s Book Club Meeting: 
Tues., March 4 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Peter and Paul room. Join us!  All are 

welcome. 

April’s pick:  Beyond Belief: my 
secret life inside Scientology and my 
har rowing escape by Jenna                 

Miscavige Hill 

For more information, contact 
Linda Judge (at 763-533-4081 or 

judgelinda@msn.com). 

Office Hours 
 

Monday-Wednesday, 7:00 a.m. 
to 4:00 p.m.; Thursdays, 7:00—noon;            
Fridays, 7:30—10:00 a.m. 

Nursery Volunteers Needed 
 

Caring volunteers are needed to spend 
time with the children during worship, while 
their parents or caregivers attend services. 
Please contact Shayna Anderson to volunteer.  

Next Week’s Texts 
 

Deuteronomy 30:15-20 

Matthew 5:21-37 

120 Days of Prayer 
 

Over the next four months we 
will be entering a time of prayer for 
every family at St. James.  A calling 
team has been formed who will con-
tact each St. James family simply to 
pray with and for them.  The purpose 
is to come together and build a sense 
of connection and community during 
this interim time.  

If you have questions about the 
120 days of prayer team or would 
like to be involved, please contact 
Pastor Kristen at 763-537-3653 or 
kbrechler@stjamesincrystal.org. 

Dinner at Your Door Drivers 
Drivers are needed for the Dinner at Your 

Door Program. Regular and substitute drivers 
are needed. Regular drivers can expect to        
volunteer about one hour each month.           
Substitute drivers are called as needed. This is 
a very small amount of time to give to a       
program that means so much to so many          
people. Having a meal delivered each day 
allows many people to remain independent. 
You will find volunteering for this program to 
be very rewarding. For more information call 

Barbara Parsons at 763-227-2282.   

February’s Outreach 
Partner: Car Care Saturday 
 

Car Care Saturday is a part of St. James’ 
Motorhead Ministry, in which volunteers 
change vehicle oil for persons in need in our 
community.  This event is typically held in the 
spring and fall. Clients receive an oil and filter 
change and a vehicle inspection free of charge. 
Clients are referred from an approved local 

social service agency. 

St. James sets aside the month of Febru-
ary to raise funds for this outreach program; 
all outreach donations collected will fund this             
program. Please help support the continuation 
of Car Care with a special offering gift this 

month. 

Ushers Needed 
 

Ushers are needed at both worship        
services. Volunteers are assigned one Sunday 
a month at their preferred worship time. Please 
contact the church office or Stan Tikkanen if 
you are interested, or would like more infor-

mation. 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 
 

Thrivent members, please make 
sure you have designated your 
Choice Dollars from 2013 before 
March 31, 2014. Even if you did it 
last year, you need to do it again. 
Questions? Contact Betty Sultvedt at 
763-535-3336. 


